TWYFORD PARISH COUNCIL REPORT IN REPLACEMENT OF RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING DUE MARCH 2020

Assistant Parish Clerk, 31st March 2020. admin@twyfordhants.org.uk or Clerk 07443 598464

R16/20	Apologies for absence (N/A)
R17/20	To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the Councils Code of Conduct (N/A)
R18/20	Public Participation – questions from the Public (N/A)
R19/20	To approve and sign-off, as a true record, the minutes of the meeting held on 23 rd January 2020 (DELAYED UNTIL NEXT FULL MEETING)
R20/20	Update on matters arising from that meeting not on Agenda
	 The doctor using the Pavilion, for changing facilities has confirmed that due to the current Covid 19 situation, he will no longer be using this. This can be reviewed again at a later stage.
Clerk	A deep clean of the Pavilion is now required. Clerk to arrange.
	ii) All tree works at Hunter Park, Northfields and Queen Street are on hold. Hampshire Heartwood are following government orders to not work during the lockdown period, as they cannot work on their own.
R21/20	Review list of previous actions
	To be undertaken at next meeting
R22/20	Update on the research findings and next steps on the 2 parks strategy
	On hold until further notice due to Covid 19 situation
R23/20	Review pavilion upgrade, including Floodlights
	i) All work at the Pavilion has temporarily been put on hold. However, it has been noted that the works that are to be carried out, are all by lone workers, including;
	Electrical Works Replacement of Shiplap Installation of Water Fountain External Painting Internal Maintenance
	ii) The quote for the floodlights at Hunter Park to be changed from Halogen to LEDS, from the electrician carrying out all other works is £246.80. Decision required but not urgent.
R24/20	Hunter Park Skip Hire

	A date is still required for the Skip Hire, for removal of all non natural debris in the copse area of Hunter Park. On hold due to current Covid 19 Situation.
R25/20	Boundary at Hunter Park
Assistant Clerk	Chris Corcoran has requested a letter be sent to the owners of the property which borders Hunter Park to formally request evidence showing where the boundary line may be. Assistant Clerk to contact J Grebert in the first instance to see if they have a copy of a land registry document detailing the boundary. Once the initial discussion has taken place, a formal letter can be written.
R26/20	Football Goals
	The new football goals are causing damage to the football pitch during the winter months. This is due to them being dragged across the pitch each time a match is held. It has been suggested that the goals should be moved to the correct location on a permanent basis and be attached to a concrete post, so they cannot be removed. This will also make it possible for other members of the community to play football at Hunter Park. A decision is required but not urgent
	In addition to the above, there are a smaller set of goal posts being held in one of the shipping containers. These are owned by a football team that previously used Hunter Park pitches but did not settle their invoice. It has been suggested that these are used on the top field at Hunter Park. Decision required but not urgent.
R27/20	Northfields play area i) Fitness equipment and wooden posts ii) Cleaning and repairs
	A walk around Northfields took place. It was noted that the equipment needs cleaning, with a small amount of repair work required to the surface due to expansion. Cleaning and repairs to Hunter Park currently on hold due to the Covid 19 situation. Update at next meeting
	Cllr Cook has made a suggestion for fitness equipment at Northfields, similar to the equipment at Hunter Park. It is noted that the company who initially said they would use the Hunter Park fitness equipment on a regular basis, is no longer using this. Further discussions to take place at next meeting.
R28/20	Tennis Court Floodlights
	A resident has asked if there are any plans to install floodlights at Hunter Park. Cllr Wheeler has informed them, that although on Parish Land, the tennis courts belong to the Tennis Club.
	Request for Tennis Court Floodlights have been made previously, but there was a large amount of disapproval from local residents surrounding the park.
R29/20	Confirm date of next meeting to a new date.
	Current date for next Recreation Meeting is May 28 th May. This may change due to current Covid 19 situation.